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MEETINGS DATES FOR 2012
DATE: VENUE:
Thursday 1st March Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 5th April Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 17th April Annual Parish
Meeting Coddington Village Hall
Thursday 3rd May Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 7th June Coddington Community Centre

Please note all meetings to commence at 7.30 pm unless otherwise stated.

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
The main Hall (40ft by 24ft) is available at £7 per hour and we have a smaller
room (ideal for committee meetings) with tea making facilities adjacent for £5
per hour.
If you would like to book the Village Hall for any event or would like any further
details.
Please contact: Clerk Mrs P Hemphill

82 Appleton Gate Newark NG24 1LR or Tel: 01636 686317

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Chairman
Mr Frank Elliott Tel: 671424

Vice Chairman
Mr Bob O’Donnell, Tel: 671848

Members:
Mrs Mary Molloson  Tel: 678150

Mrs Mary Carver,  Tel. 605615

Mrs Wendy Parrett ‘ Tel:672687

Mr David Armstrong  Tel:704566

Mr David BellTel: 679274

Mrs. Linda Cox  Tel: 672387

Mr Barry King n Tel:703570

Mr Bernard Allen  Tel: 703360

Clerk:

Mrs Pamela Hemphill
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

December was a very busy time in the village and I would like to thank
the School and the members of the Parish Council who contributed
their time in making the celebration of Carols around the Tree a huge
success

I hope that anyone travelling along the C208 will have noticed the new
village sign which I think complements the Millennium Gardens

On the 17th January 4 members of the Parish Council attended the
annual DARE presentation at the school and reported how hard the
children had worked at the project The Parish Council is proud to
contribute financially to this very worthwhile event

I was very disappointed at the response for volunteers to help organize
an event for the Diamond Jubilee. Whilst your Parish councillors are
a very dedicated team of people there is only so much they can do
and if you would like a village event then we need help from the
Parishioners

As a dog owner and daily walker I am continually reminded and
disgusted that a few irresponsible dog owners are reluctant to clear
up their pets mess, especially when I heard of the fouling of the Church
graveyard by owners letting their dogs run loose

A final note. On the 17th April is the Annual Parish meeting at which
you can come and air your grievances or maybe offer a bit of praise
please see Page 47 for more details

Frank Elliott (Chairman Coddington Parish Council)
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On the Beat with PCSO 8128 Munro
101 is now the new number to call

when you want to contact
Nottinghamshire Police - when it’s

less urgent than 999.

If a Crime is in progress dial 999.

If you wish to contact your local Police Station

then dial 101
When should I call 101?

To report less urgent crime or disorder and for general police enquiries.
For example;

· If your car has been stolen;
· If your property has been damaged;
· When you suspect drug dealing or misuse;
· To report a minor road traffic collision;
· To give the police information about crime in your area;
· If you’d like to speak to your local Police Safer Neighbourhood

Team.
How does it work?

You can call 101 to contact Nottinghamshire Police. The service
is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. For more information
visit www.police.uk/101.

What does it cost me to call?

Calls from landlines and mobile networks cost 15 pence per call,
no matter what time of day or how long you are on the phone.

Remember BE SAFE, BE SECURE.
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Safer Neighbourhood Public Group Meetings

I would like to thank all those that attended the last Safer

Neighbourhood Group Meeting which was held at the Winthorpe

Community Centre; these meetings are chaired by Cllr Maureen

Dobson and are attended by your local Neighbourhood Policing Team,

Neighbourhood Watch Coordinators, Parish Councillors and members

of the public from within the local communities. These meetings are

there to discuss any local issues that may be affecting you as an

individual or as a community weather it be crime, highways or indeed

any other concerns that you may have.

The Meetings are held at various locations and are publicised on the

Nottinghamshire Police web site for all to attend.

We look forward to seeing you at the next meeting, as together we

can make a difference.

If you do need any further Crime Reduction advice please contact your
Local Safer Neighbourhood Team at Newark Police Station

PC 2860 Martin Stannard. 101
ext 8097660.

Work mobile is 07910 336 903
E-mail: martin.stannard@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8128 Mike Munro. 101
ext 8097660.

Work mobile is 07595 074 234.

E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk
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Davies Home Installations
Coddington

· All types of Kitchens fitted
· Bedrooms / Home Office installations
· Remedial work etc.

Guaranteed workmanship / Fully insured

Contact Paul for a free estimate
on

01636 703452 or 07725 356054
Email: davieshomeinstall@btinternet.com

PCSO 8130 Harriet Samson-Bailey 101
ext 8097660.

Work Mobile is 07595 074288
E-mail: harriet.samson-bailey@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Remember you can also call Crimestoppers on 0800 555
111

Your call is Free and Confidential and you may receive a
Reward.
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CODDINGTON LORRY WATCH

How Will It Work?
* Local observers note details of vehicles that may be misusing the route
* Details are then handed to the parish co-ordinator for administration or sent
through to Trading Standards online using Nottinghamshire County Council website
which has a dedicated Lorry Watch section.
h t t p : / / w w w . n o t t i n g h a m s h i r e . g o v . u k / h o m e / b u s i n e s s -
economy/tradingstandards/lorrywatch.htm
* Co-ordinator sends hand written details to Trading Standards. Trading
Standards enforce the weight restriction on behalf of Highways.
* Trading Standards will then use the information as intelligence and coordinate
our future Enforcement action accordingly.
Exemptions
Some vehicles are permitted to use weight-restricted routes and these may include:
* Vehicles loading or unloading within the restricted area
* Emergency vehicles
* Vehicles in the service of the local authority in pursuance of its statutory powers
or duties in connection with premises along the restricted route
* Building and industrial demolition operations

Public utility services along the route

For
NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING S CARDS,
STATIONERY , TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS

GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING
CONFECTIONERY

FRUIT AND VEGETABLES
The news delivery staff would like to thank all the

customers for their generous Christmas tips
Opening Times

Monday to Friday 06.30 to 18.00
Saturday 06.30 to 14.00
Sunday 06.30 to 12.00

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON
Revd David Anderton, the Team Vicar writes…
Over the last few weeks I have enjoyed watching ‘Call the Midwife’ based on the
true life experiences of Jennifer Worth who worked in London’s East End in the
1950’s. I’ve enjoyed it not least because my mum did her midwifery training there
at that time. But I’ve enjoyed it too for the way it has portrayed the life of those
young midwives and the nuns whose community they lived and worked in.

In her books, Worth writes of her surprise when she arrived at the real life
Community of St John the Divine (Nonnatus House on TV). Expecting a privately
run hospital, instead she found herself greeted by a gaggle of inquisitive and
somewhat eccentric nuns – part of an Anglican community founded in 1849
dedicated to bringing medical care to those who lived in the slum areas around
the country
On TV, taken almost verbatim from the book, ‘top nun’ played by Jenny Agutter
asks ‘Do you have a faith?’ Jenny Worth replies ‘No, I’m Church of England’! But
working with the nuns was to have a profound effect on Worth’s life. Seeing their
self-sacrifice, their love and care for those around them in what were often dire
circumstances was to change her life. Those nuns lived out the Gospel of Jesus
Christ in a very real way. In her final book Worth writes, ‘I am a Christian; with
every breath of my body, every beat of my heart, I trust and love God. Christian
teaching guides my thoughts and my life.’
The love of Jesus Christ had reached out and she had allowed it to touch her life.
As we approach Holy Week and Easter, I hope you have time to ponder on the
love that Jesus showed most powerfully for us in laying down his life on the cross,
and for the good news that his resurrection can mean.
A few of the things coming up at All Saints’.

MOTHERING SUNDAY SERVICE 18TH MARCH AT 4PM. All Welcome. We are
joined by the School choir and the Bishop of Sherwood Tony Porter, and there will
be plants for the mum’s!

EASTER DAY COMMUNION 8TH APRIL AT 9:15AM. Join us as we greet the
Risen Christ.

OPEN CHURCH WEDNESDAY MORNINGS. From 9-11:30am starting 4th April,
the church will be open for you to come and look around, take a break, to pray, to
enjoy a conversation. Refreshments will be served.

The Revd David Anderton
3, Swinderby Close

Newark
NG24 2SY

Tel: 01636 610485
Email: d.anderton1@btinternet.com
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON

CHRISTMAS SERVICES
Christmas is now a distant memory, however, we feel we would just
like to say how much the Christmas services were enjoyed by so many
villagers. Christingle, Carol Services and the Children’s Crib Service
were all very well attended, and joyous song resounded around All
Saints to celebrate the birth of our Lord.

PASTORAL CARE AND HOME COMMUNION
We have a pastoral care team and if you or anyone you know needs
support please contact one of the following:

Vicar Reverend David Anderton. 01636 610485
Mike or Sheila Bache 01636 674741

If you would like to receive Communion at home because you cannot
get to church, again please contact the Vicar.

YEW TREES AND THE CHURCHYARD
Eight Yew Trees on the East path which were becoming a health
and safety issue have now been cut back to a manageable level. We
have heard comments of sympathy for the “poor” trees and how drastic
the work has been. We have it on good authority that this drastic
work is necessary and we have all of this year’s growing season for
them to green up again. This time next year with their new shape
and greenery, they will look even better.

GRAND PRIZE DRAW 2011

We are pleased to announce that the Prize Draw which took place on
3rd December 2011 resulted in quite a few villagers winning prizes.
It was well supported and we raised £925 towards the roof repairs.
Based on the success of this draw, we will be planning another draw
for this year. Already donated are: cash prizes, vouchers for food
and drink, £60 vouchers for ELK Motorsport GO Cart sessions, which
is based near the Showground, local store vouchers and much more.
Watch out for tickets on sale soon.
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FUND RAISING 2012

3rd March Jumble Sale 1 – 3 pm Village Hall
12th May Coffee Morning and Craft Stalls 1030 1230 In

Church
23rd June Coffee Morning and Book Sale 1030 –1230 in

Church
14th July Summer Fair 2 – 4 pm Church &

Grounds
18th August Afternoon Cream Tea with music 2 – 4 pm In

Church
8th September Coffee Morning

& Fresh Local Produce Stalls 1030 – 1230 In
Church

14th September Cheese & Wine and Quiz Night 7 pm start
Community Centre

24th November Christmas Fair 2 – 4 pm Church & Village
Hall

8th December Coffee Morning & Grand Prize Draw 1030 – 1230
In Church

CHURCH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The Annual General Meeting will be held on 18th April 2012 at 7.30
pm in Church. Anyone can come along to this meeting and you are
cordially invited to attend.

STANDARD SERVICES IN OUR CHURCH
1ST Sunday of each month. 10.30 am Holy Communion followed
by Baptism if required
2nd Sunday of each month 6.00 pm Evening Prayer
3rd Sunday of each Month 6.00 pm Holy Communion
4th Sunday of each Month 6.00 pm Evening Prayer
There is also a short service of Morning Prayer on each Monday
(except Bank Holidays) at 9.15 am
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SPECIAL SERVICES
Wednesday 22nd February 7.30 pm Ash Wednesday at St Leonards,

Newark
Sunday 18th March 4.00 pm Mothering Sunday

Sunday 1st April 10.30 am Palm Sunday Holy Communion
Thursday 5th April 7.30 pm Maundy Thursday at St Leonards,

Newark
Friday 6th April 11.30 am Walk of Witness (meet outside

Newark Library)
Friday 6th April 7.30 pm Good Friday – Reflections on the

Cross
Sunday 8th April 9.15 am Easter Sunday Family Communion

MOTHERING SUNDAY

As most people of the village know, Mothering Sunday is very special
to us here at Coddington. We will be holding our Mothering Sunday
service on Sunday 18th March at 4.00 pm in church. We hope to
have the school choir and the uniformed services help us celebrate.
Bishop Tony Porter has also agreed to join us.

COFFEE MORNINGS

Last year we introduced a Wednesday ‘Coffee Morning’ in church
10.30 - 11.30am. These coffee mornings are a time to meet with
friends and have a chat. There is always the opportunity to talk in
private or quietly with a member of the church if you need to. They will
start again when the weather gets better, hopefully in April. Watch for
posters on the church gate and around the village.
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All Saints’, Coddington

OPEN CHURCH
Wednesday mornings

9-11:30am
until the end of September

The Church is open for you to come in to
look round,

to chat, for a little peace or to pray
Refreshments available

A LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Dog Walkers,
Most of you are fairly good at ensuring your dog does not foul the
pavements, but please can you try harder when walking “off road”?
One or more people are dutifully picking up their dog’s “doings” but
then discarding the revolting bagfulls at the beginning of the footpath
across the field near The Plough. Just as bad are those who are
allowing their dogs to foul the on the actual footpath itself on that field
- a great hazard when walking.
This is also a big problem on the concrete road leading under the A1
as there are lots of (large) piles of “do” on this track.
Please – get your dog to use the side of the track or move the mess
yourself. If you see anyone doing these antisocial acts please report
them to the Dog Warden at NSDC or to a Parish Councillor.
Thank you
Coddington resident
(name and address supplied)
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CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL

3RD MARCH 2012
1.00 p.m. to 3.00 p.m.

Proceeds to All Saints’
Church Coddington
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All Saints’
Little Fishes

A time of songs, stories, prayer, craft, play, tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-school children with a parent or carer.

Come and join this friendly welcoming group.

Every Monday during School Term Time, 2-3pm
at Coddington Community Centre

Cost: £1 per child per session.

All Saints’
at the Community Centre

A Service for all the family

4th Sunday of the month)

Come from 3:30pm – for refreshment and craft
activities. Worship follows around 4:15pm.



15

I am a fully qualified female, government approved driving
instructor (ADI) offering professional driving lessons,

courses and tuition at competitive prices in Coddington,
Newark, Grantham, Lincoln, Balderton, Normanton,

Bottesford, Southwell and surrounding areas.

Whether you take single or double lessons or perhaps a tailored
course I am highly flexible and do my utmost to offer lessons to suit
your personal arrangements.

For further details please contact me on:

01636 702160 07817 734158

lindawright2@sky.com www.learn-with-linda.org
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TRAD E -AB ILITY
Short Training Courses

5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

P LASTE R I NG,
P LUMB I NG,

B R I CK L AYI NG ,
TI LI NG and

P AINTING &
D ECOR ATING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T: 0 163 6  6 7112 1 M : 0 799 0  52 1614
www.T ra de--Ability.co.uk

Unit C 3 a Cr essy H olm e F ar m, B u llpit  R oad
B alder ton , N ewar k , N G 2 4 3 L Z
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D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE MORNING
Every Friday 9 .15am – 11.15am

This new venture has now started at The Coddington Community Centre
and the organizers have transformed the Function Room into a stylish
café where people can meet friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a cake.
There is a wide range of drinks and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers would prefer.
WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE FOR YOURSELVES!!!

Further details from Joanne 07505178695

D & J’s COFFEE and CAKE MORNINGS

Whether you are a newcomer to the village or a long time resident I can
heartily recommend dropping in for a cuppa at “D & J’s Coffee and Cake”
on a Friday morning. Although I have lived in the village for eight years
I had spent all this time working in Lincoln and had not really got to know
the village, or many of my neighbours. This was despite our excellent
village news as the information gained from this is not nearly the same
as actually going out into the village, meeting people and finding out
about things. So, having recently retired, I decided to venture down to
the Community Centre one Friday morning. What a pleasant surprise,
the room was so welcoming as were the people there. A lot of thought
had gone into the layout and décor used for the set up of the room, as
well as the interesting crockery. Plus, the coffee and cakes were
scrumptious.
Within this relaxing atmosphere I have now met some very friendly
villagers and learnt a lot about Coddington, its residents and activities,
enhancing what I had learnt from the village news. I have got to know
some of the people who live in the village and have been persuaded to
go to pilates – which I had wondered about but been unsure about going
to. Joanne and Debbie have made a great effort to create a friendly
atmosphere and provide the village with a new facility and a new
venture. So, whether you would like to say a quick hello, have a good
old natter, or just to meet some more of your neighbours over a cup of
coffee do think about popping in. Come and support the girls – you
never know it might grow to two days a week.
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DOG FOULING
While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges
If caught this can lead to a hefty fine(Up to £1000 if taken to court or
a £50 on the spot ticket) More dog owners are now letting their dogs
loose on the green at Thorpe Oaks, If your dog fouls the ground
whilst off the lead it is your responsibility to clear it up. Not
seeing your dog fouling is not an excuse I have been informed
that there have been instances of dog fouling in the Church
Yard and around Well Green .The Parish Council would like to
make it clear that anyone seen not clearing up after their dog will be
reported to the District Council or the Police. Dog mess if bagged
can be put into the litter bins as well as the red dog waste bins

PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS
AND OPEN SPACES CLEAN AND HEALTHY FOR

EVERYONE ESPECIALY THE CHILDREN

BUILDING & JOINERY SERVICES
Extensions, renovations, maintenance, repairs .

Brick w ork, roofing, soffits and fascias,
doors, w indow s, plastering, kitchens, tiling, fencing, patios.

Fully insured
T elephone or e-mail for a quote

Nathan W ellard
T el: 01636 626780 07815 945326
e-mail: enquiries@ now -build.com
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professional tur f care

ASK FOR A

FREE
LAWN
ANALYSIS

 01777 248 377
Call for your FREE no obligation quotation

w w w . l a w n m a s t e r . c o . u k

No one has more qualified greenkeepers than
Lawn Master
Our products are amenity approved and safe
around your home
Our staff monitor your lawn on every visit and
supply an annual report
Fixed price for your first 12 months of
treatments

LAWN TREATMENT

PER APPLICATION

FROM JUST 18

Would you like a beautiful lawn?

026

Lawn Master UK LtdA Corporate Member

A company you
can rely on!

Tiger Cubs
Football Training

Structured coaching programme
specifically developed for children up

to 11 years old.

Every Saturday 1.30 to 3pm

Stapleford Lane, Coddington
£3.00 per session

Call Sally Sillery on 01636 687098
If you are interested in joining one

of the Winthorpe & Coddington Tigers
Football teams then please contact

Sharon Cox on 01636 674430
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CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.

01636 703002
· Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
· Fast Drying , Low Moisture
· Leather Clean & Protect
· SUPERB Value for Money
· FREE On-Site Quotation
· FREE Spot and Stain Remover

CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FEBRUARY 2012

I am pleased to report that our special general meeting, 7th. February
went according to plan. The trustees proposed several changes to our
constitution and these were unanimously approved by the members
at the meeting. These changes should help us liaise with members
who live outside Coddington parish and help shorten the time taken
at our AGM!
The trustees are currently discussing car parking at the center and
welcome written opinions on these matters from members of the
association and other interested parties. Please leave them at the
letterbox at the center. There appears to be some confusion locally
as to who is responsible for car parking. This is solely within the remit
of the registered charity known as Coddington Community Association.
Both rooms at the center are heavily booked at the moment, but if you
wish to use the center, it is always worthwhile contacting the Booking
Clerk (Tel. 07985 3866380) or by e-mail, via the N&SDC website portal.
Mike Clark,
Chairman. Tel 07884492846
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CODDINGTON W.I
Coddington Women's Institute meets the second Tuesday of each Month at
the Coronation Hall for a lively meeting usually with an interesting speaker,
who will present their various topic, hopefully to interest & enlighten
members. New members of all ages will be made most welcome.
A recent speaker that has visited was Mrs Judy Colby, her subject ' The
Wardrobe Mistress' highlighting the challenges of costuming amateur
productions on a shoe-string, displaying to members many beautiful clothes
& other items.
In addition to the monthly meetings we have a variety of optional extras, such
as a Discussion Group held the fourth Tuesday afternoon at 2pm. most
months of the year. A member may speak on an interest or demonstrate a
hobby, or discuss a subject of interest topical in the news, no strict agenda.
The 'swallow's monthly walking group attracts some members including
partners or friends to various venues, also you may come alone & will be
made most welcome. A recent walk being to Whisby, arranged by W.I.
member Jill Parker & her husband. The walks are usually followed by a Pub
Lunch.
Our Drama Group of volunteer ladies agree to rehearse one afternoon a
week commencing about October for our Christmas entertainment. Our 2011
was a 'spoof' version entitled 'The Coddington Calender Girls'. Produced &
acted in by Dilys Hinchley.
This years Programme is in progress to arrange outing to visit places of
interest hopefully to educate & enjoy, including visitors & friends to share
the company.
The annual Senior Citizens New Year Lunch at the Coronation Hall on the
15th of January 2012 was attended by 47 people. The W.I. prepared &
cooked the meal under the guidance of Marilyn Membury with support of
other members, also not forgetting help from Husband's who helped with the
washing up. The funding for this popular event is provided by Coddington
United Charities. A Raffle was held, the proceeds of £111.00 & that of other
contribution's collected from the alternative Christmas Card scheme of
£42.50 total £153.50p was sent to the Southwell Care Project for the benefit
of the clients of the Newark Pod.
The Newark Pod operates from Barnby Gate Methodist Church Hall, Barnby,
Newark under the 'umbrella' of the Southwell Care Project. It provides
opportunities & support for adults with learning difficulties & disabilities.

Carole Gilbert.



22



23



24

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday17th July at
Barnby
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CW Complimentary Therapies

Osteopathy & Acupuncture

Are you suffering from?

· Chronic pain, Sciatica
· Headaches & Migraines

· Lower Back Pain
· Neck Pain

· Hay fever and IBS
· Sports Injuries

If so then Osteopathy and Acupuncture may be
able to help you.

10% off your first treatment!

Covering Newark, Lincoln and surrounding
areas.

Home Visits available.

For Further information on:
Acupuncture call Toni Cooper on 07921 359759

For osteopathy call Victoria Watts on
07738 425022

General Osteopathic Council & British

WALKER PILATES
PRESENTS AEROTONE

A fun way to work out using light
aerobics,and body toning

Monday mornings comes alive
with this easy to follow workout

.It sets you up for the week ahead.
A fun and friendly class suitable

for all levels of fitness and all ages

CORONATION HALL
CODDINGTON

9.30 til 10.30am £3.50 per class
Tel Jo 07954575889 or

EMAIL pilates.jo@ntlworld.com

DITCH THE WORKOUT,JOIN
THE PARTY
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The Quiz in October was a great success and raised over £300 for
the hall so thanks to all who came and of course John Kirton for
being the Quizmaster. Everyone enjoyed it so much that another
was requested and John is again providing the questions.

So eat your evening meal, stroll along to the hall and enjoy your
pudding - there will be difficult choices to make! We hope you will
come along and enjoy a light hearted evening out.

As the puddings will have to be prepared in advance we would
much appreciate advance bookings – you may wish you had booked
when you see everyone tucking into their yummy puds as we cannot
guarantee food for everyone who just turns up on the night. Tea
and coffee will be served – or bring something stronger if you wish!
Teams of up to six - but you need not book as a team.
Please reserve your place with Bernard Allen on 703360

By the time you read this the Gent’s toilets will have had some
painting done and the entrance hall is next on the list for a facelift
with new floor covering and a new door into the main hall. Also,
thanks to Eon, we have a grant towards installing a hearing loop and
we are also on the hunt for new chairs – we’ll have a lot of spare
cushions afterwards!
The dates of the meetings for 2012 have been set, all at 7.30 pm.
Everyone welcome – do come along and join us.

Mon. 26th March Meeting and AGM,
Mon. 23rd July VH Meeting
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Mon. 22nd October VH Meeting



28

Sc
ou

t H
al

l
C

on
ta

ct
M

al
co

lm
 B

ak
er

 
01

63
6 

64
71

1

L
et

tin
gs

 
A

m
an

da
 B

ak
er

 
01

63
6 

64
71

19
M

on
 

4.
00

 - 
7.

00
pm

 
D

A
N

IE
L

L
E

'S
 S

C
H

O
O

L
 O

F 
D

A
N

C
E

7.
30

 - 
9.

00
pm

 
N

E
W

A
R

K
 D

O
G

 C
L

U
B

 [P
U

P 
C

L
A

SS
] 

Pa
t 

01
63

6 
68

35
28

T
ue

s 
7.

00
 - 

8.
30

pm
 

Y
O

G
A

 C
L

A
SS

 
Su

e 
70

20
92

W
ed

 
6.

30
 - 

7.
30

pm
 

B
E

A
V

E
R

S 
Si

m
on

 
70

23
30

8.
00

 - 
9.

30
 

D
U

K
E

 o
f E

D
IN

B
U

R
G

H
 A

W
A

R
D

 
M

ar
tin

 6
26

31
2

T
hu

rs
 

6.
30

 - 
8.

00
pm

 
C

U
B

S 
M

ar
k 

67
87

80
Fr

i 
7.

00
 - 

9.
00

pm
 

SC
O

U
T

S 
St

ua
rt

 
68

42
33

E
X

PL
O

R
E

R
S 

Pa
m

 
01

40
0 

25
02

97
Sa

t 
2 

- 6
pm

 
D

O
G

 C
L

U
B

 [p
ri

va
te

]

C
od

di
ng

to
n 

C
om

m
un

ity
 C

en
tr

e
C

on
ta

ct
 

B
oo

ki
ng

s S
ec

re
ta

ry
 

07
98

5 
38

66
38

M
on

 
2.

00
-3

.0
0p

m
 

L
IT

T
L

E
 F

IS
H

E
S 

R
ev

 A
nd

er
to

n 
61

04
85

M
on

 
7.

30
-9

.0
0 

L
A

D
IE

S 
C

H
O

IR
 

E
m

m
a 

61
04

85
M

on
 

6 
-7

pm
 

C
IR

C
U

IT
 T

R
A

IN
IN

G
 

Si
an

 
07

81
03

25
26

3
M

on
 

7 
-8

.3
0.

pm
 

B
A

D
M

IN
T

O
N

 
R

ay
 

07
87

96
04

60
7

M
on

 
8.

30
-9

.3
0 

B
A

D
M

IN
T

O
N

 
C

ar
l 

07
87

98
18

T
ue

s 
9-

30
 - 

3-
30

pm
 

O
R

C
H

A
R

D
 D

A
Y

 U
N

IT
 

H
el

en
 &

 S
al

ly
 5

93
93

6
T

ue
s 

6:
30

 - 
7:

30
pm

 
PI

L
A

T
E

S 
Sh

ar
on

 0
78

10
17

18
64

T
ue

s;
 

7-
00

- 
10

pm
; 

N
E

W
A

R
K

 B
A

D
M

IN
T

O
N

 C
L

U
B

 
A

nd
re

w
 0

78
46

33
69

44
,

W
ed

 
9.

30
 - 

11
.0

0a
m

 
PL

A
Y

T
IM

E
 W

IT
H

 S
U

SA
N

 
Su

sa
n 

07
98

50
26

25
7

W
ed

 
5.

00
-6

.0
0 

R
A

IN
B

O
W

S 
E

ri
ca

 0
75

80
27

88
44

W
H

A
T

’S
 O

N
 IN

 C
O

D
D

IN
G

T
O

N



29

W
ed

 
7:

30
 - 

9:
00

pm
 

G
U

ID
E

S 
Jo

di
e 

07
58

88
72

72
0

T
hu

rs
 

9 
- 1

1:
30

am
 

T
O

D
D

L
E

R
S 

Jo
an

ne
 0

75
01

57
86

95
T

hu
rs

. 
10

- 1
1.

30
 a

m
 

U
3A

 D
an

ce
 

So
ny

a 
67

29
21

T
hu

rs
 

6:
15

 - 
7:

15
pm

 
PI

L
A

T
E

S 
Sh

ar
on

 0
78

10
17

18
64

T
hu

rs
 

7:
30

 - 
9:

30
 

PA
R

IS
H

 C
O

U
N

C
IL

 (1
st

 T
hu

rs
da

y 
in

 M
on

th
)

T
hu

rs
 

8.
00

 -9
.0

0 
K

U
N

G
FU

Fr
i 

9.
15

-1
1.

0a
m

 
J&

D
'S

 C
O

FF
E

E
 M

O
R

N
IN

G
 

Jo
an

ne
 0

75
05

17
86

95
Fr

i 
2 

- 4
 &

 7
-9

pm
 

C
O

D
D

IN
G

T
O

N
 S

H
O

R
T

 M
A

T
 B

O
W

L
S 

A
ng

el
a 

67
89

90
Su

nd
 

3.
30

-4
.3

0 
M

es
sy

 C
hu

rc
h 

(4
th

 S
un

da
y 

in
 M

on
th

)

V
ill

ag
e 

H
al

l
C

on
ta

ct
M

rs
 P

 H
em

ph
ill

 
01

63
6 

68
63

17
M

on
 

9.
30

am
- 1

0.
30

am
 

A
E

R
O

T
O

N
E

S 
Jo

 W
al

ke
r

07
95

45
75

88
9

M
on

 
4 

- 5
pm

 
D

A
N

C
E

 C
L

A
SS

 P
A

R
E

N
T

S
M

on
 

7:
30

 - 
9:

00
pm

 
L

IN
E

 D
A

N
C

IN
G

T
ue

s 
9:

45
 - 

10
:3

0a
m

 
T

A
M

B
O

U
R

IN
E

 T
IG

E
R

S 
H

el
en

 
Po

ol
e 

82
27

05
T

ue
s[

2n
d]

 
7:

30
 - 

9:
00

pm
 

W
O

M
E

N
'S

 IN
ST

IT
U

T
E

 
Ir

en
e 

B
el

l 
67

45
74

W
ed

 
6:

00
 - 

8:
00

pm
 

B
R

O
W

N
IE

S 
L

au
ra

 B
un

kl
e 

70
85

72
W

ed
 

8.
00

 - 
9.

00
pm

 
A

D
U

L
T

 T
A

P 
D

A
N

C
IN

G
 

L
is

a 
Pe

ac
h 

64
69

10
4

T
hu

rs
[2

nd
 &

 3
rd

]7
:3

0 
- 9

:3
0p

m
 

C
O

D
D

IN
G

T
O

N
 H

IS
T

O
R

Y
 G

R
O

U
P 

Is
ob

el
 T

ur
ne

r 
70

87
81

T
hu

rs
[4

th
] 

7:
30

 - 
9:

30
pm

 
FI

L
M

 N
IG

H
T

 
Fr

ie
de

ri
ke

 0
20

7 
07

8 
40

34
Fr

i 
9.

30
-1

1.
30

 
W

E
E

K
L

Y
 A

R
T

 C
L

A
SS

 (A
D

U
L

T
S)

 
L

yn
n 

61
31

72

Sa
t 

10
 - 

11
.3

0 
B

A
L

L
R

O
O

M
 D

A
N

C
IN

G
 

D
er

ek
 T

ys
oe

 
67

96
65

C
or

re
ct

 a
s a

t D
ec

em
be

r 
20

11



30

CODDINGTON & WINTHORPE CRICKET CLUB

Welcome to the latest update from Coddington & Winthorpe Cricket
Club.

By the time of reading a new committee will have been appointed and
the real business of developing the Club can begin. I cannot give you
a full list of committee members and roles at the moment but will
update you in the next report. There are however two that I can inform
you of with a degree of certainty and they are the positions of President
and Vice President. The Club is extremely pleased that Vincent
Dobson has agreed to continue as President and that Maureen has
agreed to take up the position as Vice President and thank them for
their continued support.

All the administrative changes required due to the merger have now
been implemented so the season now starts in earnest as the new
Club; Coddington & Winthorpe Cricket Club - Newark’s newest cricket
club – if you have seen the posters around town!.

As I mentioned in the last report we will be playing in Division 7 of the
Newark Alliance Sunday league and midweek in the Newark Evening
League. With competitive junior teams at under 12s 2 at under 11s
and 2 Kwik Cricket teams. Draft fixture lists have been issued which
are being finalised at the moment so hopefully I will be able to publish
that issue.

The first adult nets took place on 16th January 2012 at St Peter and
St Paul Catholic School in Lincoln which were extremely well attended
and included a number of new faces, I am pleased to say. Nets will
now take place every Monday evening between 9:00pm and 10:00pm
through until April.

Junior nets commenced 15th January 2012 at the Magnus Sports
Centre for Under 12s and Under 11s and again were well attended.
These will also continue through until April between 9:30 – 11:00 for
under 11s and 11:00 – 12:30 for under 10s & 11s.
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Kwik cricket which is for Year 3 upwards will again be held at Magnus
Sports Centre from Friday 2nd March running until 30th March taking
place between 6:15pm and 7:30pm.

Thereafter hard ball, kwik cricket and mini cricket coaching sessions
will be held at the ground on Holme Lane from Friday 20th April through
to Friday 27th July.

We will be arranging fundraising events over the course of the year
which will be a combination of old and new. The first of these events
is planned for March 31st 2012 and comprises a comedy evening with
Compare and featuring 3 comedians. This will be staged at
Coddington Community Centre, tickets are £10 per person and it is
bring your own drinks. Posters giving the finalised details will be
appearing around the village soon so keep your eye out. If you require
further information please call Lee Parsons in the first instance (contact
details below).

Don’t forget to take a look at the new website which is now up and
running for further information. The web address is
www.codddingtonandwinthorpecc.com.

If you have any comments please let me know. I can be emailed on
andy.fereday@ntlworld.com.

Contact Details
Any queries or information required please do not hesitate to contact
any of the following:

Paul Matthews: 07836 549779
Andy Fereday: 678622 or 0775 2265081
Lee Parsons 07802 210451
(Junior Cricket)
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1stCODDINGTON BROWNIES
Unit Leader : Laura Bunkle (Kingfisher) lbunkle@yahoo.co.uk
Leaders : Karen Gill(Swan), Jean Wilkinson (Otter) Donna Moles

(Ladybird)

1st CODDINGTON GUIDES
Jodie, Sarah and Carla
Are you are interested in becoming a Guide Leader, please
contact Jodie on 07855 872720 (daytime) or 01636 676820
(evening)

1st CODDINGTON RANGERS

Helen Aldridge, Guider in Charge, Newark Rangers

01636 627083

!ST CODDINGTON RAINBOWS

For any enquiries about 1st Coddington Rainbows please
contact Erica Beedham on erica.beedham@hotmail.co.uk or on
the rainbow mobile 07580278844. (The mobile will be switched
on Wednesday nights.)

Do you run a local Business or
service

This space could advertise your services
to every house in Coddington

Contact Frank Elliott on 01636 671424 or

Email frankelliott1@hotmail.com
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP

Help needed with Coddington “Roll of Honour”
WW1

I am sure most of you will have read in the press that villagers
should mark the centenary of the First World War in 2014. You are
probably aware Coddington’s war memorial and “Roll of Honour” is
sited in the church.

At Coddington History Group (CHG) we are endeavouring to
find more information.
“The Roll of Honour”

Men who served in the armed forces in WW1, as recorded in
Coddington Church. I have researched additional information and
biographical details. Some additional men who were not included in
the original list have also been found, and we are keen that they too
should be remembered.

Several people have kindly provided details on some of these
men along with photographs; unfortunately even now I have only
details of about 10% of these men who served in the armed forces.

On the following pages is the “Roll of Honour” held by the
church. Please could you kindly study the list and inform us of any
information you may have or you know someone who may have
information regarding any of the names that you are familiar with, even
the most minor details may be of use and will assist us further in
compiling a more detailed and meaningful “Roll of Honour” for the
brave men who served during the war. Photographs off these
individuals would be greatly appreciated.

•It is very important that we remember these men who were
connected to our village: those who lost their lives, those who lost their
health and those whose lives were damaged by the terrible things they
witnessed. We remember the losses and suffering of their families and
friends, and all the lost possibilities their service to their country may
have caused, due to dramatic experiences during the hostilities.

Fred Reed 01636 671955 fred.nora@talktalk.net
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Samuel Alvey Yorkshire Light Infantry
Charles Beckett Royal Garrison Artillery
Thomas Beckett Sherwood Rangers Yeomanry
Edwin Briggs Notts. & Derby Regiment
Frank Booth Royal Navy
George Booth Transport Service
Henry Brownlow
Albert Bryan Northumberland Fusiliers Wounded in France

15th September 1916
Alfred Bryan M. M 2nd Lincolnshire Regiment Wounded in France (

died 21st March 1818)
Cyril Bryan Sherwood Rangers Yeomanry
Ernest Bryan
Joshua Bryan 1st Yorkshire Regiment Wounded in France
Charles William Cant 1st Yorkshire Regiment Killed in action in

France 1st July 1916
Walter Cant 2nd Leicestershire Regiment
William Carby Argyll & Sutherland Highlanders
Henry Claricoates Royal Navy. Went down with “HMS Good Hope” off

Falkland Islands
Thomas Cotton Notts & Derby Regiment Wounded in France
Benjamin Crampton Royal Marines
George Edward Cullen 2nd Light Horse Brigade (Australian)
Arthur Derry 6th Battalion Black Watch
Frank Derry Yorkshire Regiment
John Fryer Transport Service
Bertie Gash 3/6 Cheshire Regiment
Thomas Glanville Royal Garrison Artillery
George Goodband Canadian Rifles
William Goodband 5th North Stafford Regiment
Charles Gomer Army Service Corps. Formerly Sherwood

Rangers Yeomanry
Thomas Gomer Cyclist Corps
Horace Grocock 20th Hussars Wounded in France
Harold Hendry Transport Service
Albert Henton 1st Lincolnshire Regiment Severely Wounded in

France
Arthur Henton Notts & Derby Regiment
David Henton Notts. & Derby Regiment
Harry Henton Notts. & Derby Regiment
John Judson Royal Artillery
William Lee Notts. & Derby Regiment
Charles Moss Royal Engineers
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Harold Nabbot Army Service Corps
George Noble Durham Light Infantry
Frederick Parkes Army Service Corps
Fountain Picksley Grenadier Guards
Arthur Ragsdale Coldstream Guards
George Ragsdale Royal Garrison Artillery
Joseph Ragsdale Royal Garrison Artillery
Charles Robert Reynard Transport service
Henry William Reynard
Ernest Reynolds Notts. & Derby Regiment
George Reynolds Notts. & Derby Regiment
Raymond Reynolds 5th North Stafford Regiment
Thomas Smalley Royal Flying Corps.
Charles Whadcoat Smith Chaplain to the Force
Francis Herbert Smith C.F Mesopotamia Expeditionary Force Staff Bengal

Ecclesiastical India
Godfrey Edward Tallents D.S.O. 1st Royal Lancashire Fusiliers Severely

wounded Galapoli
Hugh Hugh Tallents D.S.O Sherwood Ranger Yeomanry
Gervase Thorpe D.S.O Argyll and Sutherland Highlanders Served through

Boer war & Severely Wounded
Harold Thorpe D.S.O Sherwood Ranger Yeomanry
John Sommerfield Thorpe M.C. Scots Guards Served through Boer War

Wounded. Killed in action 15th September 1916 in France
Martin Toogood 26th Manchester Regiment
Arthur Walster Sherwood Rangers Yeomanry
Frederick Walster Notts & Derby Regiment
Thomas Walster Royal Field Artillery
William Walster Sherwood Rangers Yeomanry
Ellis Ward York & Lancaster Regiment
George Ward Royal Navy
Robert Ward 2nd Lincolnshire Regimen Dangerously wounded,

Leg Amputated
William Ward 4th Battalion Grenadier Guards
James Weston Sherwood Foresters
Charles Wiles Army Service Corps
Robert Worthington 3rd Lincolnshire Regiment
Charles Young Notts. & Derby Regiment
Charles Young Sherwood Rangers Yeomanry
Richard Young Sherwood Foresters

Reproduced by kind permission of Coddington Church (now in Alphabetical order)
by Fred Reed 12 May 2006
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Coddington History Group
Evening Programme 2012

All the events are in the Village Hall, Main Street starting at 7:30pm.
Everyone welcome, Members £1, non- members £2 - includes
refreshments

Thursday, 15th March 2012—Stuart Rose— ‘Laxton—England’s last
open-field farming village’. We have a unique farming situation on our
doorstep – come and learn more.

Thursday 19th April 2012 - Lily Ann Dawes•- Dead Men Talking.
Forensic Archaeology and its applications; the dead really can talk.

Thursday, 17th May 2012— ‘Ruddington Knitting Museum’ — Come
and learn about the history of early knitting in the Ruddington area.

Advance Notice!

This year we have decided on a slightly different format for our 2012
Open Day which will be held on Saturday 19th May 1.00 – 4- 00pm. The
church will be open as usual for refreshments, we will have a smaller
display than usual in the village hall and we will be taking tours around
the village based on our Heritage Trail leaflet. We hope to welcome
newer residents and also those who have been hear longer to share their
memories with us.

In the Autumn 2011 season we had two talks which were unexpectedly
changed – the good news is that both have been rebooked for next Autumn.
In September 2012 we will have Lady Helen Nall with The Hoveringham
Lancaster Story and in October we will have Rod Fanthorpe with
Lincolnshire's•Colonies Overseas.
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1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

We have started the New Year with 83 young members across the
sections ( Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and Explorers). This is stronger than
we have been for a number of years and our list of people wanting to
join the group is strong.

As always we are looking for leaders to assist with the evenings.
Unfortunately we are looking for a Scout Leader as James is moving
out of the area. With a strong and growing section we will have to look
high and low for a replacement. If you know of anyone who may like
the challenge, please get in touch. Contact details below.

The section leaders have some good plans for the year with each
group of young people having the opportunity to spend a night away
and under canvas. The Beavers will also have alternative
accommodation available.

BEAVERS

Plans are being made to take the Beavers to the 'Making it Center' in
Mansfield and on camp at Easter. There are also plans for activities
with B & Q and Pets at Home.

One of our Beavers achieved the Chief Scouts Bronze award at the
end of last year. A great accomplishment.

CUBS

By the end of last year we had a total of 9 Cubs having achieved the
Chief Scouts Silver Award. This represents a lot of work by all to
complete the tasks required.

There is a camp being planned for late April.

SCOUTS

The Scouts have a busy time planned and a survival camp to be held
at the Scout Hall where they will have to make their own shelters.
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Some of the Scouts are close to getting the Chief Scouts Gold, Only
a few more tasks to complete.

Explorer team update

After thorough exploration of the theme of ‘what to do with rubbish’,
ending with making Christmas pudding piñatas from newspaper, our
‘Extreme Team’ is now planning activities for the New Year. Returning
favourites will be an inter-unit football match, a ‘Big Game’ evening
and another, no doubt highly competitive, Master chef competition .
New projects will be designing a new Explorer website and going roller
blading. We will also be searching for even more success than last
year in regional events such as the MAD day. On the badge front, one
of our boys is awaiting the presentation of his Duke of Edinburgh Gold
award, while another will be completing his final stage. Our girls are
all well on their way to the same golden goal under the expert direction
of their leaders, Martin and Barry.

Duke of Edinburgh

We have a busy program this year with young people taking part in
all 3 of the Award levels.

Our next Quiz Night will be on 31st March so please look out for the
posters. As always please let Amanda know if you would like a table.
Thanks in advance for your support.

Malcolm Baker

Group Scout Leader

01636 647119
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Saturday
31st March

£6:50
[Supper inc]

Start at 7:30
Licenced Bar

CODDINGTON
SCOUT HALL

Main St. NG24 2PN
Booking essential

Please contact Amanda
01636 647119

or
AJBaker1967@Gmail.com

Q
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H
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Call in for an appointment or call us 01636 893999

Full treatment list & monthly special
offers on our website!

Specialists in hair care, beauty treatments,
complementary therapies & pampering in Collingham

Hair Styling, Colouring, Cutting,
Blowdries and Hair Extensions!

New personalised Hair Alchemy
Treatment!

Dermalogica face & body thera-
pies, manicures, pedicures, waxing,

bodywraps, bio-sculpture nails,
Sienna X spray tans, massage
including Hot Stone Massage.

Complementary therapies
including reflexology &

aromatherapy.

Plus a fantastic new range of mineral
make-up by Artdeco (as used by the
stars of Coronation Street, Dancing

on Ice & The X-Factor!)

Gift vouchers available.

Eclipse Hair & Beauty Salon, High Street, Collingham, NG23 7NG
www.eclipsehairandbeauty.net

PHOTO COMPETITION!
‘What Coddington Means to Me’
What do you like most about living or working in Coddington? What sights sum
up the village for you? Share it with others. Take a picture!
The Coddington Tenants and Residents Association will shortly be holding a
photo competition with prizes for the best photos in various categories as chosen
by our panel of local judges.
All of the entries will be displayed for everyone to see during the Coffee mornings
held at the Church over the summer and at other public events in the village.
We are also hoping to produce a CD of the entries for the Coddington History
Group which can also be made available for villagers to buy.
Full details of the competition and how to enter will be
available in the next issue of the Coddington Village News.
Coddington Tenants and Residents Association
Diana Jones - Secretary
Tel 706266



41

Dart Cottage B & B
Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The

Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities

. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer

. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy

to welcome your family/friends.
Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or

01636 703305
dartcottage@btinternet.com

VOLUNTEERS WANTED
A copy of this magazine is distributed to every dwelling in
Coddington parish (aprox 800) mostly by your Parish Councilors

If you would like to help by distributing a few magazines in your
area please ring Mrs P Hemphill on 01636 686317

An added bonus is it will help you keep fit and it is only 4 times
a year
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CODDINGTON SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB

You may have known the club as the Over 55s Club but the
preferred activity of short mat bowls led to the change of name.
The members of the club enjoy socializing through playing bowls.
Half time tea break is always popular. There is the added bonus of
a little exercise too!.
New members are always welcome. There is no age limit and we
all play according to our own ability. There is always someone on
hand to offer advice if required. Everyone plays at a level they are
comfortable with. There is no charge for the first session for new
players. Come and have a go.
Bowls sessions take place on Fridays from 2.00pm till 4.00pm and
from 7.00pm till 9.00pm. If you decide to continue playing the
charge is £2.00 per session with an annual membership of £5.00.

For further information: Contact Reg on 01636 674748 or Angela
on 01636 678990.

Sir William Robertson
Association Presents

Thursday 22nd March
@ Sir William Robertson High School, Main Road,

Welbourn
Max 6 people per team
£1 per team member

Doors open 6.30pm.Start 7.00pm
All money raised to support school and pupils.
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Owen Wilby ~ General Builder
2 Parklands Close, Coddington, Newark, NG24 2RE

· Local - Est 25 yrs ·  Alterations & Extensions
· Building Maintenance ·  Garden Walls & Patios

· Roofing Repairs ·  Drainage Repairs

No job too small. Free Quotes.

Call Owen on 07812 081303 or 01636 673068

Coddington Accounts
Don Melrose Association of Accountancy Technicians

Small business tax from £250
Personal tax from £50

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk
Tel: 01636 640678
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DRS DE GAY, TERRILL, LAWRENCE & CLARKE

SURGERY OPENING HOURS
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm

Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm
For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956 8.15am – 5.00pm
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210 8.30am – 5.00pm

Did you know that if you live in Coddington you can register
as a patient at Collingham Medical Centre.

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer:
Smoking Cessation Advice, Child and Adult Immunisations, Well
Person Health Checks, Travel Advice, Minor Injuries and Minor

Ops (including cryotherapy)

Our communication with patients relies on current information. If
your personal details change, including telephone numbers,

please let the practice know. Thank you.

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk
Collingham Medical Centre

High Street
Collingham

Newark NG23 7LB
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156

Fax: 01636 893391

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk
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vervearchitecture

Verve Architecture Ltd 01636 705314
15 Balderton Lane 07881 806706
Coddington mail@vervearchitecture.co.uk
Nottinghamshire | NG24 2QD www.vervearchitecture.co.uk

+ p l a n n i n g c o n s u l t a n t s

Feasibility Studies | Extensions & Alterations | Conversions | New Build
Planning & Building Regulation Submissions

Domestic | Residential | Retail | Commercial | Mixed-Use
Education | Healthcare | Leisure | Industrial | Charitable

Design & Planning Consultancy delivering all aspects of
Architectural Services – no charge for initial consultations :

Additional Services include :

CAD Draughting Services | Marketing Floor Plans
Land Registry Compliant Lease Plans | Licensed Premises Plans
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CHRISTMAS CAROLS AROUND THE TREE
About 200 people turned out to sing Christmas carols around the village
tree

THE School Choir attended and sang special carols

The evening was concluded by everyone enjoying a hot or cold drink and
warm mince pies

The Parish Council would like to thank the following people for giving their
time and contributing to the success of the evening

Councillor Bernard Allan and friends for organising the tree and its
installation

The Lady councillors and
friends for serving and
obtaining the refreshments

The pupils at the school for
there contribution to the tree
decorations with a special
mention for the joint winners of
the tree decoration

competition ,

Iassc & Daisy Church who
made a Giant bird seed star

Ryan Parrett who made a
Christmas tree in a bottle

Mrs T Caputa and the staff of
Coddington Cof E School for all
their help with the carol sheets
and P A System
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Allotment Committee

During the year allotments may become available. We are very keen
that the allotments are fully used so any vacancy will be advertised.
Applications should then be made in writing to the Parish Clerk. (82
Appletongate, Newark NG24 1LR or phemphill1@ntlworld.com)
If there are more applicants than allotments then names will go on a
waiting list. Preference will be given to local residents without
reference to the date of application.
The following criteria will be used when allocating allotments.
First, for residents within the village who have no other holdings,
Second, for residents within the village who have holdings.
Third, for non -residents.
The clerk will then notify successful applicants. They will then be
inducted to their allotment.
Allotments are an excellent amenity and should be valued greatly. We
expect the allotments to be worked and kept in good order.
Committee members can be contacted through the Parish clerk or
from details in the Coddington Village News

CODDINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Coddington Annual Parish Meeting will be held in the Village Hall
on Tuesday 17 April 2012 at 7.30pm. The purpose of the Meeting is
to give annual reports from the Parish Council’s activities and to
receive reports from the village’s major organisations. It is also an
important opportunity for villagers to offer comment or raise matters
of general interest.  We also invite a guest this speaker – this year
Mr Peter Winson, who is an East Midlands Ambulance Service
Community Defibrillation Officer, will talk about the vital work
of the volunteer Community First Responder service and
demonstrate the use of portable defibrillation equipment.
Please come along. This is an opportunity to give your views on
your village or to hear about - and even to volunteer for - a very
worthy organisation!
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QUEEN’S JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS – JUNE 2012

Last month the Parish Council displayed posters, and
contacted village organisations, to seek views, ideas, or
active support for a communal village event to celebrate the
Jubilee. There were only a few responses, but we are aware
that Sunday 3 June will be a national day for family, street,
or local activities. The Council has therefore decided that
any Council-led celebration will be low-key. At present we
are exploring, for Monday 4 June, the feasibility of a Beacon
lighting, and fireworks, on the playing field at Thorpe Oaks.
Being summer-time, this would not start until about 9.30 pm.
On the other hand, if there are villagers out there who may
have ideas, and are able to give the time and effort to take
forward an alternative form of village celebration, then
please contact one of the councillors listed on Page 2.
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Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666
or visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

The Coddington Neighbourhood Watch is affiliated to the
Ringmaster scheme

This scheme enables information about any crime in the
village to be passed around using the email system

DO YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS
DO YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT CRIMES IN AND
AROUND CODDINGTON

IF THE ANSWER IS YES. EMAIL TO FRANK ELLIOTT
(frankelliott1@hotmail.com) AND ASK TO BE PUT ON
THE EVER INCREASING CIRCULATION LIST

Any messages received from NHW or our PCSO Mike
Munro will automatically forwarded to you
You do not have to take any further action unless you want
to tell your neighbours that cannot receive this information
If you decide to become a Coordinator then contact Wendy
Parrett on 672687 all we ask is that you pass on information
to 10 neighbours (5 either side )

PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO OBSERVE AND TAKE A
NOTE OF ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS,Car No.s etc and
report to any coordinator. It may be a small piece in a
very large jigsaw that is vital to solving a crime

NOW WE HAVE THE TECHNOLOGY TO CIRCULATE
INFORMATION FAST WHY NOT USE IT TO FIGHT
CRIME IN OUR VILLAGE
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NHW always welcomes
new coordinators especially
if your area is not included in

the above list
For information on how to

become a coordinator
contact

Wendy Parrett on
01636 672687

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
All the co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Co-ordinator Wanted

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
Email chris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Sarah Parsons
Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese
rve.co .uk

OLD HALL GARDENS
David Beck Tel. 677324
Email bedav3@aol.com

PARKLANDS CLOSE
Micheal Richardson
e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1@hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:
jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Mr & Mrs N Raikes
Tel.676861

CHAPEL LANE
Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,
1 Chapel Lane
email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Co-coordinator Wanted

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE
Mr E Ross Tel 611647
E-mail ted.ross@btinternet.com
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND
Previously known as Coddington United Charity
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit
of Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this
charity, and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest
confidence, for financial help from Coddington residents of any
age group.
Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility
or with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for
help with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can
apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees
Mrs I Allen Mr J Bartley Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr M Clark Mrs M Molloson Mrs G Southgate
Mr M Bache

CoddingtonTrust Fund
have arranged with

Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice

on
Welfare Benefits Housing
Neighbour Problems Local Issues
Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.

To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between

9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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D & G OVENSHINE
Let us clean your oven at a special low price

First time customers get hob cleaned free of charge
We professtionally clean:-

Please Telephone Joy/Dave for an appointment on
01636/626071

Single Oven £38.00
Double Oven £45.00
Microwaves £15.00
Hobs from £12.00
Ranges from £65.00
Microwaves £15.00
Aga/Stanley £65.00
Rayburn £65.00

Ovens all professionally cleaned to
original condition, like new, by a
fully trained insured professional.

Envionmentally friendly cleaning system
ensures you have a safe, fume free

environment whilst grease, fat and burnt
on carbon deposits are removed from

your oven, with minimal disturbance and
is ready for immediate use without any

smell.

CODDINGTON FILM GROUP
FILMS WILL NOT BE SHOWN UNTIL

FURTHER NOTICE.
THIS IS DUE TO THE CLOSURE

NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COMMUNITY
CINEMA SCHEME.

We apologise for any inconvenience this
causes.

WATCH THE VILLAGE NEWSLETTER
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION
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CLINTON MOTORS
Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles

M.O.T TESTING STATION

Bridgeholme
Coddington Rd
Balderton
Newark
Notts
NG24 3NB

Tel 01636 605194 Mobile 07976 625558

£10 off
your M.O.T.

On production of
this Advert

This offer valid
until DECEMBER

2012

Newark Division
01636 706 464

Come and join our
Youth Teams in
Newark Division

Join our Badgers,
Cadets or Young

adult division.

CALL
TODAY

If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not
come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL/VILLAGE WEBSITE

The Parish Councils Website is now live
This has been produced with the help of Newark and Sherwood DC
The site contains contact information of organizations in the village together
with contacts, descriptions, information and links to their sites if available
There is also the facility to contact the Parish clerk via a standard form.
All planning applications for Coddington can be accessed direct from the
web site

Minutes of Parish Council meetings can also be viewed
If your organization has not yet contributed and you would like to be included
please contact
Frank Elliott at frankelliott1@hotmail.com or 01636 671424
The site can be reached at
http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/coddington

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
JUNE COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 7th MAY AT THE LATEST
IF ANY PARISHIONER WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON VILLAGE NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT ME
NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or
views expressed in this newsletter

Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or
emailfrankelliott1@hotmail.com

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson
Our local County Councillor is Mr Vincent Dobson
Both Mr and Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267
Our local Member of Parliament is Mr Patrick Mercer

Mr Mercer can be contacted on 01636 612837
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?
Mondays

at
Coddington Scout Hall

Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher

Ages 3-18
For more information please call:

Danielle – 01522 696100
Or

Carol – 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,

Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ

Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898

R.S.GRAY &SON

TIMBER MERCHANTS
STAPLEFORD LANE

CODDINGTON

FENCING PANELS AND
POSTS

GARDEN SHEDS

LOGS BY THE BAG OR
LOAD

Tel 01636 611054 /705379

Mobile 07796771556

MOBILE LIBRARY
STOP ARR DEP
4 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 11.25 11.40
5 Coddington Penswick Grove (op No 5) 11.45 12.00
6 Coddington Old Hall Gardens ( op No 11) 12.05 12.20
7 Coddington Brownlows Hill, 12.55 13.20

Valley View Cottage
8 Coddington The Green 13.25 14.10
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane, 14.20 14.40

Wooden houses

Dates 2012
23rd March 2012 20th April 2012
18th May 2012 15th June 2012


